

Eastern Division

Hydebank 4 Hospital Road Belfast BT8 8JL

Telephone: 0300 200 7893

Fax: (028) 9025 3220

Textphone number: 028 9054 0022 Email: traffic.eastern@drdni.gov.uk

www.roadsni.gov.uk

Being Dealt With By: Peter Browne

Direct Line: 028 9025 3239

Your Ref: PS/MOH Our Ref: MT 12882-14

Date: 70 January 2014

Democratic Services Section Chief Executive's Department Belfast City Council City Hall BELFAST BT1 5GS

Ms Petra Scarborough

Dear Ms Scarborough

DONEGALL SQUARE SOUTH AT CITY HALL EXIT - YELLOW BOX MARKING

Thank you for your letter dated 7 January 2014 requesting that the yellow box marking on Donegall Square South at Linenhall Street be extended to cover the exit of the City Hall.

We are currently considering a request from Translink to extend this yellow box marking (towards May Street) as their drivers are experiencing some difficulty crossing from the bus lane on the south side of Donegall Square South to the City Hall side. I expect this change will also benefit vehicles entering and exiting the City Hall access, thus alleviating the difficulties you have identified in your letter.

I hope these comments are helpful.

Yours sincerely

KEVIN MOMAGHAN

Divisional Roads Manager (Acting)



